9R

February 17, 1992, Adjusted Elderly Public Hearing

Present: Edwin Rowehl, Chairman, Phil Dwight, Dave Boule', Mr. & Mrs. Stacy, Mike Oldershaw and secretary, Betty Shaw.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 Pm.

Selectmen explained the criteria to apply for the adjusted exemption and explained the benefits of changing the exemption from the one the Town presently has. The main change would be on the allowed assets. The value of the residence would be included when computing the assets of the applicant. Presently, once the value of the residence is added, most people do not qualify for the exemption.

The regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen resumed at 7:15 P.M.

Phil moved to accept the minutes of February 10th as written. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Lloyd Henderson, discussed the warrant article pertaining to Brackett Road. It has been determined that only the Selectmen can lay out a road and the Town does not have to give approval for the lay out.

Brian Brown, Police Chief, discussed plans to change uniforms to a less expensive kind when replacements are needed. He will try out one set before a final decision is made.

Brian requested an executive session to discuss personnel.

Phil Dwight excused himself from the meeting.

Ed moved to go into executive session per RSA 9A:2a. Second Dave. So moved.

Meeting of the BOS resumed. No information from the executive session.

Meeting adjourned 9:10

ems